

Simon Briscoe By email

Reference: FOI-2016-32

9 February 2016

Dear Mr Briscoe,

Your request was received on 23 January 2016 and I am dealing with it under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act').

You asked:

A year ago (11 February 2015) you kindly answered my request [our reference FOI-2015-15]. I am asking for an update to that response. It had data for the 2011-13 admission cycles and I would like information for 2014 and 2015. Is it also possible to add the applications and offers from the current 2016 cycle?

It was a table showing the number of males and of females who applied and the number of each accepted from each secondary school to undergraduate study.

You also gave as much information about the type of school as you could. I would like to ask if you could add a breakdown of the maintained sector into, for example, comprehensive, grammar, 6<sup>th</sup> form college etc. I would like this (again) in excel not pdf.

The information you have requested, while held by the University, is refused under section 12(1) of the Act. The University has estimated that the time required to locate, retrieve and extract the information you have requested would surpass 18 hours of staff time charged at £25 per hour, and therefore that your request exceeds the appropriate limit of £450 as set out in the Freedom of Information and Data Protection (Appropriate Limit and Fees) Regulations 2004. For the purpose of this application of section 12, the University has aggregated this request (received on 23 January 2016) with your previous request (received on 8 November 2015, our reference FOI-2015-394), as permitted under Regulation 5 of the Fees Regulations so that the estimated cost of complying with this request is taken to be the total costs of complying with both of them. Your requests were received within a period of sixty consecutive working days and are requests that relate, to any extent, to the same or similar information.

The Old Schools Trinity Lane Cambridge, CB2 1TN



If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request an internal review of this decision, you should write to Dr Kirsty Allen, Head of the Registrary's Office, quoting the reference above, at The Old Schools, Trinity Lane, Cambridge, CB2 1TN or send an email marked for her attention to <a href="mailto:foi@admin.cam.ac.uk">foi@admin.cam.ac.uk</a>. The University would normally expect to receive your request for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this letter and reserves the right not to review a decision where there has been undue delay in raising a complaint. If you are not content with the outcome of your review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the University. The Information Commissioner may be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF (<a href="https://ico.org.uk/">https://ico.org.uk/</a>).

Yours sincerely,

James Knapton